
 

 

 

4 June 2020 
 
Dear Resident/Business  
 

Works notification: Major works continue at Cherry Street  

We’re removing the dangerous and congested level crossing at Cherry Street in 
Werribee by building a new road bridge, connecting Tarneit Road to Princes Highway. 
 
We’re making significant progress as construction continues at Cherry Street. We’ll soon start working at the Railway 
Avenue and Tarneit Road and the Princes Highway and Wattle Avenue intersections as we prepare these areas for 
new signalised intersections.   
 
The health and safety of our workers and community is our key priority as we continue works on the Cherry Street 
Level Crossing Removal Project. To find out more about the measures in place on our projects, visit our website. For 
information about coronavirus, visit coronavirus.vic.gov.au. 

Throughout May, we:  

• Relocated underground services near the corner of Cherry Street and Railway Avenue 

• Started installing support structures for the bridge beams in the rail corridor 

• Started watermain relocation works along Jellicoe Street and Jellicoe Court 

Upcoming works 
Throughout June, we’ll: 

• Continue to install support structures for the road bridge beams  

• Begin piling works within the rail corridor to make way for the road bridge beams  

• Install temporary fencing and barriers on the corner of Tarneit Road and Railway Avenue and on the 
northern side of Princes Highway near Wattle Avenue to create a safer working environment 

• Remove vegetation along the northern side of Princes Highway and near the Tarneit Road and Railway 
Avenue intersection to make way for the new singalised intersections 

• Install support structures for the road bridge beams 
• Relocate the water main to the south of the rail line  
• Continue water main relocation works on Jellicoe Court, Jellicoe Street, Railway Avenue and Tarneit Road 
• Close the bus stop on Tarneit Road and Glenluss Street from 16 June until late 2020 to make way for the 

new signalised intersection at Railway Avenue and Tarneit Road 
 
We’ll have an aborist on site to inspect any vegetation for wildlife before it’s removed. If any wildlife is found, they 
will take appropriate steps to protect and safely relocate the wildlife. We’ll offset the vegetation we remove by 
replanting two trees for every tree removed at the end of the project.  

 
What to expect 
During these works, there’ll be changes to the way you travel around the area. There will be temporary off-peak lane 
closures and reduced speeds along Cherry Street, Railway Avenue, Tarneit Road, and Princes Highway. At times, we’ll 
have temporary pedestrian detours on Railway Avenue.  
 
Traffic management and detour signs will help guide motorists, pedestrians and cyclists safely through the area. 
There will be partial road closures on Jellicoe Street and Jellicoe Court as we carry out water main relocation works.  

 



 

CONTACT US    

levelcrossings.vic.gov.au 
contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au 
1800 105 105 

Level Crossing Removal Project,  
GPO Box 4509, Melbourne VIC 3001 

   @levelcrossings 

 

Translation service – For languages 
other than English, please call 9280 0780 

Please contact us if you would like  
this information in an accessible format.  

 

If you need assistance because of  
a hearing or speech impairment,  
please visit relayservice.gov.au 

Authorised and published by the Victorian 
Government, 1 Treasury Place, Melbourne 

 

Night works  
In mid-June we’ll work at night between 8pm and 5am to install fencing on Princes Highway near Wyndham 
City Council and at the Railway Avenue and Tarneit Road intersection, as we prepare these areas for new 
signalised intersections.  

At times, heavy vehicles will be required to deliver materials to site after hours via Railway Avenue, Princes 
Highway and Cherry Street. 

More information will be provided to residents that may be affected.  

Buses replacing trains on the Werribee line  
Due to maintenance works, buses will replace trains from 9pm Friday 12 June to last train on Sunday 14 June 
between Newport, Werribee and Williamstown stations. Plan your journey at ptv.vic.gov.au or call 1800 800 
007.   

Stay up to date  
If you have any queries, please contact the Level Crossing Removal Project on 1800 105 105 or email 
contact@levelcrossings.vic.gov.au.  
 
To sign up for email updates about the project, visit levelcrossings.vic.gov.au/subscribe  

Kind regards, 

Cherry Street Level Crossing Removal Project 

Map of works area 
 

 

 


